
3/10/2008 OVERISEL TOWNSHIP
        Meeting Notes for 3/10/2009

The regular monthly meeting of the Overisel Township Board was held Tuesday, Mar 10, 2009 at 7:30 
pm. in the Overisel Township Hall. All board members were present.
The meeting was called to order by supervisor Russ Van Dam and Tom Flokstra opened with prayer.

The minutes of the February 10, 2009 board meeting were read for approval.
Sharon Englesman from Salem Library spoke about library use and funding.
Commissioner Paul Van Eck discussed county activities.
The monthly financial statement was presented.
A quarterly budget report was presented.
Fire Chief Ron Horsting gave the Fire Run Report. 

1.  A motion was made by Pat Reuschel and supported by Harv Jipping to increase the 
      mechanical inspector budget by $250 Motion carried.

2.  A motion was made by Renee Hop and supported by Pat Reuschel to increase the general 
      budget by $11,300.  Motion carried.

3.   A motion was made by Pat Reuschel and supported by Tom Flokstra to accept the bid of 
      Spence Manufacturing for a fire truck for $330,491.  Motion carried.

4.  A motion was made by Harv Jipping and supported by Renee Hop to approve 14 miles of 
     dust control from Bruce Allen Enterprises for $10,920.  Motion carried.

5.   A motion was made by Pat Reuschel and supported by Renee Hop to use Webfoot Solutions 
to   set up a website for $1,290 for the first year and $540 the following years.  Motion Carried.

6.  A motion was made by Renee Hop and supported by Harv Jipping to increase the street light 
millage by ¼ mill affective on next tax bill.  Motion Carried.

 7.  A motion was made by Pat Reuschel and supported by Renee Hop to rescind the motion 
from February to put shoulders on 146th and 40th street for 2 miles because of culvert costs. 
Motion Carried.

 8.  A motion was made by Harv Jipping and supported by Pat Reuschel to take part in the 
Allegan Aerial Imagery Project for $1,853.  Motion Carried.

  9.   A motion was made by Harv Jipping and supported by Tom Flokstra to pay the bills as 
       presented. Motion Carried.

             10.  A motion was made by Renee Hop and supported by Pat Reuschel that the meeting stand 
        adjourned.  Motion Carried.

The next meeting of the Overisel Township Board will be held Tuesday, April 14, 2009 at 
7:30 pm in the Overisel Township hall.

Renee Hop, Clerk


